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Daytime INT - Forest 

We are shown scenery of a forest. Footsteps  
quickly step on the grass. A 18 year old girl 
goes to hide behind a big thick tree as she 
senses someone is trying to find her. 

A male figure is seen behind a bush while 
fiddling with his binoculars. His name is 
‘Wyatt' a 20 year old government agent who is 
tasked with finding the 18 year old girl and 
stopping her.  

After Wyatt fiddles with his binoculars, he 
takes a deep breath and closes his eyes. Wyatt 
then reopens his eyes with a determined 
expression showing that he is ready to 
complete his mission. He presses the button on 
his binoculars and looks into a screen to help 
him locate the 18 year old girl. 

In a first person view, Wyatt looks around the 
forest trying to find the girl. The girl looks 
on at Wyatt who is trying to find her.  

She begins to feel scared and her body starts 
to tremble. However, she breaths deeply and 
leaves her hiding position from the tree. She 
walks into an exposed area showing that she 



has enough courage to face the person who will 
attempt stop her.  

As she looks on, Wyatt’s binoculars make a 
sound that tells him the 18 year old girl’s 
location.He puts his binoculars down and finds 
the girl.  

Without hesitating, Wyatt leaves the bush and 
prepares to confront the girl he has to stop. 
Before he confronts her at a full distance, he 
takes his time as he walks in a upwards 
posture showing he is ready to confront his 
foe and prepare for combat if his foe starts 
to fight back at him.  

Wyatt finally confronts the girl but we still 
see the back of her as we still don’t know her 
full facial appearance.  

Wyatt takes a depth breath and prepares to 
confront his foe.  



Wyatt  

My mission is to take you back! 

The girl shrugs of Wyatt’s comment. 

Her facial appearance is fully revealed.  

She is a cyborg called Olympia.  

Olympia sarcastically smiles.  

Wyatt slowly walks up with his electromagnetic 
pulse. He faints at her which startles her. 
Wyatt then quickly dashes and uses his EMP 

taser to turn her off  

However, Olympia dodges it, kicks his stomach 
and then punches him in the face. Wyatt falls 

back a bit due to impact of the hits.  

She smiles at him in a cocky way knowing that 
she is going to be a challenge.  

Wyatt once again tries to turn off Olympia but 
this time he kicks her on the side of her body 
too. Olympia punches him in the stomach and 
then kicks his arm, he slightly loses his 
balance but punches her on the shoulder.  



Olympia loses her balance, Wyatt uses this as 
an opportunity to try and use his EMP taser 
against her stomach. However, she kicks his 
arm and punches him three times in the face.  

Wyatt falls to the floor and his EMP taser 
drops out of his hand. He does his best to 
gain back his strength but Olympia pins her 

foot down on his stomach.  

Olympia smiles in a triumphant way knowing 
that the victory is in her favour. 

Wyatt then kicks her arm and she falls 
slightly towards the side.  

Wyatt then gets back up grabs his EMP taser 
and see’s another opportunity to subdue 

Olympia.  

As Wyatt dashes to turn her off, her cyborg 
instincts allow her to sense the attack. 

Olympia quickly turns around to tightly grip 
Wyatt’s arm.  

The grip hurts Wyatt, Olympia uses this as 
opportunity to fully kick him in the stomach.  



The powerful kick causes Wyatt to grunt and 
fall backwards. His EMP taser once again falls 

out of his hand.  

Olympia grabs the EMP taser and confronts 
Wyatt as he once again tries to get back up. 
Olympia plays with the EMP taser in her hand 
teasing Wyatt that his most trusted weapon 

will be used against him.  

Olympia stops playing with the EMP taser  

She then presses a button on the taser that 
makes it go to its highest meter and prepares 
to finish off Wyatt. Wyatt closes his eyes in 

fear, however nothing happens.  

Olympia steps back and keeps her cool. Wyatt 
becomes confused by her decision not use the 

EMP taser on him.  

Wyatt 

Aren’t you goanna finish me off then?!  

Olympia stares at Wyatt long and hard 

Wyatt  

Well, go on then! Explain! 



Olympia sighs and turns off the EMP taser.  

Olympia  

You know who I am Wyatt. 

It’s me…Juniper… 

Wyatt becomes shocked by Olympia’s claim to be 
Juniper someone he knew very well and tries to 

debunk her claim.  

Wyatt  

How can you be Juniper? She vanished that day 
when we were playing together and I have been 

looking for her ever since.  

Olympia 

It is me though I am Juniper!  

Olympia slowly walks up to him. Wyatt who is 
still on the ground tries backing away from 

Olympia.  

Wyatt  

No,… You’re not Juniper! Stay away from me! 

Olympia stops walking and stands in front of 
Wyatt   



Olympia  

If you don’t believe me then… Perhaps this 
will remind you. 

Olympia slowly reaches into her pocket and 
hands Wyatt a robotic toy as he sits back up. 
He becomes surprised by this as it’s one of 

his childhood toys that went missing.  

Wyatt  

Where did you find this? It’s one my childhood 
toys I used to play with but I can’t remember 

when I lost it. 

Wyatt fully stands up and winds it up. He is 
surprised that it is still working. As he 
thoughtfully stares at his childhood toy, 
memories come rushing through to him as he 

remembers when he lost his childhood toy. His 
eyes widen as he remembers that the place he 
lost his toy at was a playground which is also 

the childhood location of where him and 
Juniper played together.  

Wyatt slowly looks at Olympia and asks if she 
really is Juniper  

Wyatt  

You… You’re Juniper?  



Olympia’s lips slowly move as she is about to 
saying something and Wyatt looks at Olympia 

waiting to hear what she says.  

It will then cut to black.  

End of Script  

  

  

          

   

    


